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Octo ber 2 0, 2017              Volume 11, Issue 4 
 

BAIS Buzz  

Mission Statement 

The Banjul American International School is an accredited international school 

providing a meaningful, rigorous American curriculum in a global context. In 

partnership with the local and international community, we empower students to 

become enthusiastic, creative, lifelong learners who value integrity, cultural 

diversity, and global responsibility. 

 

Message from the Director  

Dear BAIS Families, 

I am flying to Rome this coming Monday evening (Oct 23) for 

the Jesuit Refugee Serviceõs meeting on the ir Global 

Education Initiative , and  I will be away  the remainder of that 

week. I am excited for the  opportunity to contribute to this 

importa nt work, but I will miss BAIS while Iõm gone . The learning 

and fun will continue wi thout me, of course, and Iõm sorry to  

miss several exciting events including a special Book Month 

visit from the US Ambassador, the Humanities Museum Gala , a 

òClass Shareó for Celebration of Learning, and of course the 

BAIS Halloween Party , which has been moved to next Su nday, 

November 29 th , at 5:00pm. Remember that next weekend will 
be a long weekend, with no school on Monday, October 30.  

This issue  of the BAIS Buzz contains  exciting  announcements 

and updates, as well as a health -related advisory about 

scabies on the next page which I hope everyone will read. 

And I am prou d as always  to present class updates from every 

BAIS teacher , which we include in the  BAIS Buzz about once 

per month . Thanks for reading the Buzz to keep up with what is 

happening at BAIS, and remember to use the òUpcoming 

Eventsó column on the  right side of the front page as a 
reference so you can keep your calendar up to date.  

Enjoy, and have  a great weekend!    

Caleb Steindam, Director  
 

 

Inside this Issue  

¶ Health Advisory ñScabies 

(p. 2)  

¶ Halloween Party (p. 2 -3) 

¶ Sports Day with the French 

School (p. 4)  

¶ Board of Directors (p. 4)  

¶ Book Month  (p. 4 -5) 

¶ US Marine Corps Ball (p. 6) 

¶ Class Updates  (p. 7-16) 

Upcoming Events  

Tue, Oct 24 , 2:15pm  

Humanities Museum Gala  

Fri, Oct 27, 11:45am -12:15pm  

CoL òClass Shareó in Library 

Sun, Oct 29, 5:0 0-8:30pm  

Halloween Party  

Mon, Oct 30  

No School (long weekend)  

Tue, Oct 31  

Deadline for Picture Orders  

Fri, Nov 3, 11:15am -12:15pm  

Authorsõ Tea  

Sat, Nov 4 

Board of Directors Retreat  

Sat, Nov 4, 11:15am -12:15pm  

Marine Ball (see p. 5 ) 
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Health Advisor y: Possible Scabies Case  

We want all members of the BAIS community to be aware that one of our  pre -K students has 

developed a rash that appears to be scabies . Scabies is not dangerous, but it is contagious and 

causes uncomfortable , itchy  rashes. It is caused by tiny  mites that burrow into the skin. It is usu ally 

spread through person -to -person exposure, especially prolonged direct contact with the skin. It is 

very difficult to know the source of contagion because symptoms usually do not show up until 

weeks after the infection has occurred. As a precaution we have disinfected all carpets and 

furniture in the area of school that could  have been infected.  

 

If anyone develops a rash that appears to be scabies, you should treat it with a cream called 

permethrin, which is available at Malak Chemist. Please also noti fy the school if there are any other 

cases so we can do our best to avoid further infection.   

 

Halloween Party  

Dear BAIS Community,  

 

The Student Council is excited to invite you to t he Halloween Party on Sunday,  October 29 th (please 

note the date has changed). It starts at 5:0 0pm and finishes at 8:30pm. BAIS families and guests who 

come with BAIS families are invited to attend. An invitation has also been extended to families at 

the French School. We hope you all dress up to attend. Please remember due to school rules no 

fake weapons are allowed as part of costumes. This includes swords, lightsabers, toy guns etc.  

 

The entrance fee is 200 Dalasi per person (this includes adults and children) and you get an activity 

token to st art you off. More tokens can be bought at the price of 1 for 50 Dalasi, or 5 for 200 Dalasi.  

 

The exciting activities the student council have come up with include a Haunted House. To enter 

the Haunted House costs 2 activity tokens if walking down the jum p scare corridor or 1 just to enter 

the Haunted Library which has creepy displays. Grades 2 and 3 need to have a parent or older 

sibling go through with them (if doing the jump scare corridor). Grades 4 and up can enter in a 

group of 2 -3 students. Pre -K, Kindergarten and Grade 1 students need to have their parents look 

into the library to see if it  is suitable. They will not be allowed down the jump scare corridor.  

 

Other activities are the Pumpkin Toss, Evil Minion Knock Down, Ghost 

Bowling, Ghostly Goo a nd Scary Tattoos. Each of these activities will be 1 

token each. There will be candy and a Halloween lucky dip for prizes. 

Games will run from 5:30pm till dark (approximately 7:00pm). A movie will 

start at 7:00pm on the blow up screen.   

 

Food and drinks w ill also be for sale by the PTO.  

 

-- BAIS Student Council  
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Sports Day with Ecole Française  

We are excited that Ecole Française  has invited BAIS to 

participate in a sports competition they are organizing on  

November  18th  from 8:00 am to 1:00pm at MRC.  There will be 

soccer, basketball, and other athletic activities for students ages 

3 to 16 years old.   

 

This sports day event will kick off Ecole Française õs celebration of 

the Semaine des lycée français du monde  ("Week of the French 

School in the world" ), with more events to follow.  

 

Board of Directors  

The BAIS Board of Directors will meet for their annual Board retreat on Saturday, February 4th. This is 

an opportunity to review the roles of the Board and the Director and to wo rk on establishing 

priorities and a shared vision to bring our school fo rward. This retreat will also serve as a Board 

meeting . The next  Board meeting open to the public is tentatively schedule d for November 17th . 

We will be n otified  the BAIS community once the time and date of this meeting is confirmed . 

If you ever wish to see minutes from a past Board meeting y ou may request them for the School 

Director or from the Board Chair,  Joan Vives Tomas.  

 

Book Month Update  

Weõve been enjoy ing a variety of  reading -related activities for Book Month , including today õs 

activities with  our Dress as a  Book Character  theme and a community Celebration of Learning that 

had students across different age groups reading together. Please encourage your children to 

continue meetin g their daily reading goals and filling out their  Reading Logs so they can receive 

their  award at the end of Book Month.  

 

We are looking forward to special guest readers joining our Library classes, including the US 

Ambassador C. Patricia  Alsup who will read the book òAcoust ic Rooster ó by Kwame Alexander  to 

our kindergarten through 5th grade students this comin g week.  

 

We are not only reading books during Book Month, we a re also creating our own books!  Please join 

us for Authorsõ Tea on Friday, November 3rd  at 11:15am , when our student  authors in every class will 

share thei r published books with their families and other members  of the BAIS community.  

 

 

Enjoy the photos on the next page of our students (many in òbook character ó costume) reading 

together today!  
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Selection of Set Menus  

Starter  
(1) Marinated captain fish medallion on a bed of mix greens Or  

(2) Vegetables spring rolls on a nest of Singapore noodles Or  

(3) Cold roast beef with mustard sauce served with picant potato, cucumber salad Or  

(4) Mixed salad with dressing  

Main Course  
(5) Braised lamb loin on a honey balsamic gravy with a potpourri of 

glazed three colored vegetables and finger potatoes  Or 

(6) Grilled fillet of captainõs fish with lime butter sauce, 

Bouquet of Gambian vegetable and herb rice Or  

(7) Stuffed chicken breast with mushrooms on a herb-tomato cream 

with saffron Basmati rice and Vichy carrots  Or  

(8) Fine slice of Beef in green pepper sauce on a bed of zucchini and tomato 

Vegetarian  

(9) Aubergine Cannelloni stuffed bringal & aromatic Ratatouille served on baba Ganough Drizzled with Basil Pesto 

Dessert  

(10) Crème brulée 

(11) Apple strudel with vanilla sauce 

(12) Blue berry cheesecake 

Invitation to US Marine Corps Ball  
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Pre-K 

Weõve been busy bees in Pre-K! Last week we focused on the letter E and its associated sounds 

while this week weõve been busy reviewing the letters A-E. In math, we reviewed basic shapes and 

continue to practice writing, recognizing and counting the number s 1-10.  Students were then 

introduced to our new unit, The Five Senses that we will be studying the upcoming week. Our class 

also did a theatrical reenactment of Three Billy Goats Gruff , which has turned out to be a class 

favorite.  

We ended our unit on I nsects by visiting Kumo Kunda, a working bee hive based in Lamin last 

Friday. We saw thousands of bees working in various hives (from afar) to produce honey. Kumo 

Kunda showed us different variations of hives that are used in Gambia and the equipment 

beeke epers use to extract the honey. Students got to see empty honeycombs and each student 

took home a bottle of honey to sample. If you have not been to Kumo Kunda (or Bee Cause), the 

trip was very interesting for students and parents alike .
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Kindergarten  

Gree tings from Kindergarten,  

Kindergarten has been on a shape hunt around the school to find both 2D and 3D 

shapes. We found all the shapes we have been working with.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

We have planted a Sight Word Plant 

in our classroom and we hope it will 

grow all  over the wall as we learn 

new words.  

                        

In social Studies we talked about the past and how we used to cook and at times still 

do. Here is a fire made from different shapes!  

We regularly talk about our character education and this mo nth our focus is on 

kindness and generosity. In the class we are doing our best to be kind and generous to 

one another other every day.  

     

 

 

- Ms. Elin Jacobson  
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Grade 1  

In Grade One science activities, students have taken on the role of meteorologists, making daily 

weather observations and learning to use terms such as partly cloudy and overcast. Daily 

temperatures have been recorded and rainfall has been measured in our rain gauge. Students 

first explored air currents by blowing bubbles outside, recognizing that the bubbles could help 

determine the direction of the wind. Students then built their own wind vanes and noticed that our 

wind vanes all pointed in the same direction when taken outside. Anemometers and pinwheels 

were also built t o help determine the speed of wind and students watched a video of an 

anemometer spinning in hurricane force winds.  

    

One aspect of recent math activities has been the study of patterns. Students helped to create 

their own patterns using stickers and b y counting by 2s, 5s, and 10s on our class pumpkin. Students 

have also been learning to trade pennies for nickels and to count money accurately, starting with 

the nickels first. Learning to use a number grid to count forward and backward has been an 

import ant new skill, as well as telling time to the half hour.  

In language arts activities, Grade One recently invited the Pre -K and Kindy classes to a puppet 

performance of the West African tale, Too Much Talk. Students used good expression as they 

portrayed ma jor characters and learned that every good story should have a beginning, middle, 

and end.            - Mrs. Sanyang  

   


